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Metropolitan King County Council

Budget & Fiscal Management Committee

AGENDA ITEM No.:


DATE:

July 15, 2002
PROPOSED No.: 

2002-0253

PREPARED BY:
Thomas Koney 
REVISED
STAFF REPORT
Proposed Ordinance 2002-0253 received a do-pass recommendation from the committee on July 10th.
SUBJECT:

AN ORDINANCE making a supplemental appropriation of $86,339 to the alcoholism and substance abuse fund from undesignated fund balance to implement the Local 519 Collective Bargaining Agreement for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2002; amending the 2002 Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 14265, Section 76, as amended.
SUMMARY:


Proposed Ordinance 2002-0253, if approved, would allow the expenditure of $86,339 from the Alcoholism and Substance Abuse Fund to implement the collective bargaining agreement between the county and public safety employees represented by the Service Employees International Union, Local 519 (Non-Commissioned) Mental Health, Chemical Abuse & Dependency Services Division (MHCADS) for additional labor costs in 2002 not included in the MHCADS 2002 adopted budget.  
The companion legislation approving the collective bargaining agreement was reviewed and approved by the Council’s Labor, Operations, and Technology Committee on June 25th.  The  proposed agreement covers the period from January 1, 2002 through December 31, 2002. 

These King County employees work at Cedar Hills alcohol treatment center performing counseling, security and administrative services.
The total cost of the agreement for 2002 is $86,339 including retroactive payment from January of 2002 to the present.  The Substance Abuse Fund has sufficient fund balance to accommodate the request.  
Current Funding

Of the Substance Abuse Fund’s projected 2002 revenues of almost $22 million the primary revenue source is grants with additional funds from fees, criminal justice funds and approximately $1.5 million from the county’s current expense fund.    

Negotiated Contract

The collective bargaining agreement negotiated with the Service Employees International Union includes a COLA of 2.32% for 2002 and a move of Chemical Dependancy Counselors from range 37 on the county’s old 10-step table ($14.71/hr. - $18.66/hr.) to range 45 ($17.84/hr. - $22.61/hr.) on the squared table used for salaries.  The total cost of the settlement for 2002 is estimated at $86,339 with additional impacts of $32,000 to $34,000 through 2005.  
REASONABLENESS:
Assuming that the Council approves the bargaining agreement as recommended by the Executive, then approval of the additional supplemental request is reasonable.
ATTACHMENTS:


1. Fiscal Note for Proposed Ordinance 2002-0225
2. Substance Abuse Fund Financial Plan
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